TOWN OF PALM BEACZZ

Information for Town Council Meeting on: June 12, 2024

To:  Mayor and Town Council
Via:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager / Wayne Bergman, Director of Planning, Zoning & Building
From: Michelle Sentmanat, Business Services Supervisor in PZB

Re:  Waiver of Town Code Section 18-237, For Building Permit Extension at 2000 S Ocean
Blvd., - Permits B-22-94771 and B-22-94772.

Date: May 21, 2024

STA"" P COMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the Town Council consider the request from contractor Scott Haubert
with C.A. Lindman of South Florida, LLC regarding a second time extension in which to
complete the exterior restoration project at the two buildings located at 2000 S. Ocean Blvd. The
original extension was granted on December 13, 2023, for four months to expire on April 1,
2024. The new request is to extend the permit by an additional three months — until July 30,
2024.

GENERAL INFORMATION

These are the two five-story condominium buildings at Sloane’s Curve. The exterior concrete
restoration permits were issued on May 31, 2022, and expired on October 1, 2023 (16-month
duration). The contractor explains in his letter dated May 17, 2024, that the project has been
delayed again due to additional cosmetic work that has been requested by the building
management in addition to punch-list items from the previous contract. The revised construction
schedule shows the project should be completed by July 30, 2024.

The applicant appears to have complied with all new requirements for neighbor notice. Staff has
no direct issue with this request.
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